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Recommendation: 
Recommendation 2007 Annual Plan Item 2 – Develop business practice standards in support of the FERC RM05-25-000 and RM05-17-000 (OATT Reform):  Revision to Final Action R04006D to align the Resales Standards with Order 890
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Background: 

The recommendation revises the NAESB WEQ standard business practices related to the secondary market sales of transmission services.  Order 890 FERC concluded “it was appropriate to lift the price cap for all transmission customers reassigning transmission capacity.”  Based on Section 23.1 of the pro forma tariff it is clear the indication of FERC is that the reseller of the transmission service should maintain the differential between the cost based rate it is obligated to pay and the market rate it obtains from the assignee.  However, a pending request for rehearing has been file at FERC to: 
· Reconsider lifting the price cap whereby the reseller is entitled to any premium above the cost based rate owed to the transmission provider

· Consider alternatives to reduce incentives to engage in hoarding while encouraging the efficient use of the grid. 
Comment:

The proposed standard revision is silent on the issue of identification of instances where hoarding and price gouging may be occurring.  Additionally, the proposed recommendation has been drafted and submitted for approval without consideration of the pending request for rehearing. Until the outstanding issues on resale of transmission service have been resolved at FERC, we recommend that the WEQ Executive Committee not take action on this recommendation.  Final Action by FERC on the request for rehearing may result in reworking or potentially negating the need for this recommendation.  

If the WEQ Executive Committee decides it is in the best interest of the industry to move forward with the reseller recommendation, we request the Executive Committee modify the recommendation such that the standard captures both the original sale amount per megawatt hour reserved as well as the resale amount.  This will provide a data capture mechanism so price gouging can be reported.  
